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April 2015!

Dear fellow GCSANE members:!
!
This past winter will unquestionably go down in the record 
books in a number of weather categories. I was passing 
through Myles Standish State Forest last night (April 3) and 
noticed there was still ice on many of the lakes. The snow 
pack seemed deeper than anywhere I’ve been in recent 
weeks. Most years I’ve already donned the waders and tak-
en a few casts at a favorite pond in search of that first spring 
bass. With golf season just getting underway for a few of us 
and golf activity pending for the rest of us it’s a good time to 
put things in perspective with regard to golfer expectations 
and the coming season.!
!
I feel as a profession right now we have a huge opportunity 
to put our skills on display and demonstrate our value to the 
northeast golfing community. For the most part the bar has 
been lowered by Mother Nature and golfer optimism is at an 
all"time low for this time of year. It would be easy for many of 
us to cite the weather issues as the sole excuse for less than 
ideal conditions right now as we tend to do it all the time. Too 
hot, too wet, too humid, too much ice, no water, insects, El 
Nino, you name it and we’ve used it as an excuse. !
!
Despite what type of shape your course or business might be 
in after emerging from this winter you can still ask yourself, 
“What role can I play in leading my club or business back to 
prosperity?” There are many people counting on us right now 
whose livelihoods and happiness depends on our actions 

President’s Message!

and the door is open for us to shine. I’ve had the pleasure of 
meeting and speaking with many of our industry allies re-
cently and they’re all of the opinion we’ll be the people hold-
ing the cards very shortly. !
!
Once the doors finally open at your facility it’s likely you’ll 
need to perform some critical course maintenance such as 
aeration and /or seeding in the coming weeks. Maybe certain 
portions of your properties will remain unplayable for a while. 
Have you prepared the stakeholders at your club for this 
event? It’s likely you’ll hear, “The course just opened and 
now you’re going to mess the greens up again?” Right now 
is a good time to communicate this possibility to all those 
who might be affected. Is there a less invasive approach you 
can employ? Can you get by with 3/8” holes instead of 5/8” 
holes to help things heal more quickly? Are there other op-
portunities to get things back to normal quickly without over 
leveraging your club or using the weather as a crutch?!
!
Ben Franklin once said, “He that is good for making excuses 
is seldom good for anything else.” I’m personally looking for-
ward to the coming weeks and whatever challenges lie 
ahead. My gut tells me I’m not alone.  �!
!
Full steam ahead,!
!
Michael D. Luccini CGCS!
GCSANE President!
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GCSANE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT     
Michael Luccini, CGCS 
Franklin Country Club 
672 E. Central Street, Franklin, MA 02038 
508-528-6110  Fax: 508-528-1885 
Email: Mluccini@franklincc.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT    
David W. Johnson 
Wianno Club 
155 West Street, Osterville, MA 02655 
508-428-6981 
Email:  Djohnson.wgc@gmail.com 
 

TREASURER    
Jason VanBuskirk 
Stow Acres Country Club 
58 Randall Road, Stow, MA 01775 
978-568-1100 ext. 121 
Email: jvanbuskirk@stowacres.com 
 

SECRETARY    
Jeffrey Urquhart 
Milton Hoosic Club 
70 Green Lodge Street, Canton, MA 02021 
781-828-2953  Fax 781-828-3220 
Email: jmartin101@gmail.com 
 

TRUSTEE - Membership 
Kris Armando 
Sassamon Trace Golf Course 
233 South Main Street,  Natick, MA 01760 
508-745-8555 
Email: karmando8@gmail.com 
 
TRUSTEE - Scholarship & Benevolence 
David Stowe, CGCS 
Newton Commonwealth Golf Club 
212 Kenrick Street, Newton, MA 02458                        
617-789-4631                                    
Email: Newtonmaint@aol.com             
 

TRUSTEE - Government Relations 
Peter J. Rappoccio, CGCS 
Concord Country Club 
246 ORNAC, Concord, MA 01742 
978-371-1089  Fax: 978-369-7231 
Email: gcs@concordcc.org 
 

TRUSTEE - Affiliate 
Ed Downing 
New England Specialty Soils 
435 Lancaster Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
978-230-2300 
Email: eddowning@me.com 
 

FINANCE CHAIRMAN 
Donald D’Errico 
Spring Valley Country Club 
25 Tiot Street, Sharon, MA 02067 
508-530-2113   
Email: donny@springvalleycountryclub.com 
 

GOLF CHAIRMAN 
John Ponti 
Nehoiden Golf Club 
106 Central Street, Wellesley, MA 02481 
781-283-3240 
Email: jponti@wellesley.edu 
 

EDUCATION CHAIRMAN    
Brian F. Skinner, CGCS 
Bellevue Golf Club 
320 Porter Street, PO Box 760661 
Melrose, MA 02176 
781-665-3147  Fax 781-665-1019 
Email: brianskinner@bellevuegolfclub.com 
 

NEWSLETTER CHAIRMAN 
Greg Cormier, CGCS 
Nashawtuc Country Club 
1861 Sudbury Road, Concord, MA 01742 
978-369-5704 
Email: gcormier@nashawtuc.com 
 

PAST PRESIDENT    
Mark Gagne 
Walpole Country Club    
233 Baker Street, Walpole, MA 02081 
508-294-5326  Fax: 508-668-9969 
Email: Mgagne@walpolecc.org 
 

ASSOCIATION MANAGER 
Donald E. Hearn, CGCS 
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766 
774-430-9040   
Email: donhearn@gcsane.org 
 

BUSINESS MANAGER, THE NEWSLETTER 
Julie Heston   Phone: (401) 934-7660  Email: jheston@verizon.net 
 
GCSANE Headquarters 
300 Arnold Palmer Blvd., Norton, MA 02766 
Tel: (774) 430-9040     Fax: (774) 430-9101 
Web Site: www.gcsane.org 
 

Any opinions expressed in this publication are those of the author and/
or person quoted, and may not represent the position of GCSANE.  
Information contained in this publication may be used freely, in whole or 
in part, without special permission as long as the true context is main-
tained.  We would appreciate a credit line.  

 March 20, 2015 was Massachusetts 
Golf Day at the State House.  We were rep-
resented by GCSA of New England board 
members Mike Luccini, Dave Johnson, Bri-
an Skinner, Peter Rappoccio and Greg 
Cormier.  Don Hearn attended representing 
our Association as a member of the Eco-
nomic Impact Study Task Force.  Kevin 
Doyle, GCSAA Northeast Regional Repre-
sentative attended and was a keen observ-
er.  The intent of the day was to point out 
the value of golf in the state of Massachu-
setts and how much affect golf has on the Massachusetts economy.  Golf’s direct eco-
nomic impact in Massachusetts was $2.7 billion in 2012. The state’s golf industry sup-
ports 25,500 jobs and $796.8 million in wage income. Massachusetts is home to more 
than 370 golf courses with more than 70% open for public play. The Massachusetts 
Golf Association spearheaded this event with support from the following industry or-
ganizations -Deutsche Bank Championship, Francis Ouimet Scholarship Fund, Golf 
Course Superintendent’s Association of New England, New England Club Managers 
Association, New England Golf Association, New England Golf Course Owners Asso-
ciation, New England PGA, and the Women’s Golf   Association of Massachusetts. 
 There was a press conference at the start of the in which Lieutenant Governor 
Karyn Polito spoke on behalf of the golf industry. The following excerpt was taken from 
the MGA press release. “This is an industry that is very strong. A lot of people discount 
the Northeast for having good golf, but here in Massachusetts it is a long-time tradi-
tion,” said Massachusetts Lieutenant Governor Karyn Polito, who addressed at-
tendees in the Nurses Hall. “[It generates] 25,000 jobs and is a multi-billion dollar in-
dustry. That is all very impactful. The part that I love most about it is that it spreads 
across our Commonwealth in every region of our state.” 
 Following the press conference, legislators participated in practicing putting on 
artificial turf inside the statehouse and hitting balls into a practice net. Local NEPGA 
professionals were on hand to help lawmakers improve their golf swing. Overall, the 
day was a success and 
brought some good attention 
to the impact our industry has 
on the Massachusetts econo-
my. To view all of the data 
please go to 
www.massgolfeconomy.com  
� 

Photo by David Colt 

Massachusetts Golf Day 
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What would I do if I wasn’t a superintendent? 

Golf Course Superintendents often think "what would I do 
with my career if I were no longer a superintendent". I used 
to struggle to answer that question. I believe the answer is 
that a superintendent can do almost anything he or she 
wants to. There are so many different skill sets that we use 
on the job, which can be applied in other industries.  
 
Many of you probably know Andrew Langlois from working 
with him while he was at BISCO (now John Deere Land-
scapes, but the Rain Bird Golf distribution landed with North-
east Nursery).  Andrew started out at Foxborough Country 
Club after completing his education at UMASS Stockbridge. 
After Foxborough C.C. Andrew held superintendent posi-
tions at both Stowe Acres and Shaker Hills before deciding 
to explore other options in the industry. He accepted a sales 
position at BISCO as his first move. During his 15+  years at 
BISCO he progressed from sales representative up to Chief 
Operating Officer in 2013.  
 
Andrew had always liked to learn technology as a hobby 
while working in the turf industry. In 2014 when BISCO was 
going through a transition and was acquired by John Deere 
Landscapes, Andrew made another move to start his own 
business. His new venture stems from his passion to help 

others accomplish their goals in the turf business; while be-
ing able to utilize his technology skill set.  Now he is helping 
small businesses leverage cloud based solutions to work 
more efficiently with his new company, Synergy Business 
Solutions, LLC.  
 
One sector of the marketplace that Andrew is focusing on is 
the Golf Industry, on the Pro Shop and Clubhouse side of 
the business. The two articles below describe Andrew's story 
and his new company.  � 
 
 
Click here to read Metro Daily West article. 
 
 
Click here to read Worcester Telegram article 
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I thought it might be time to lighten up this section of the 
NEWSLETTER by adding a piece that was sent to me by 
a friend.  If you can read these and not laugh, then 
you’re not human.!
!
Steven Wright grew up in Burlington, MA and went to 
college in the Boston area.!
!
If you're not familiar with the work of Steven Wright, he's 
the famous comic who once said: "I woke up one morn-
ing, and all of my stuff had been stolen and replaced by 
exact duplicates." He sees things differently than most 
of us.!
!!
!Here are some of his gems:!
x I'd kill for a Nobel Peace Prize.!
x Borrow money from pessimists "" they don't expect it 

back. !
x Half the people you know are below average. !
x 99% of lawyers give the rest a bad name.  !
x A conscience is what hurts when all your other parts feel 

so good.  !
x A clear conscience is usually the sign of a bad memory. !
x The early bird may get the worm, but the second mouse 

gets the cheese.  !
x I almost had a psychic girlfriend, ... But she left me be-

fore we met.  !
x OK, so what's the speed of dark?  !
x How do you tell when you're out of invisible ink?  !
x If everything seems to be going well, you have obviously 

overlooked something.  !
x Depression is merely anger without enthusiasm.  !
x Ambition is a poor excuse for not having enough sense 

to be lazy.  !
x Hard work pays off in the future; laziness pays off now.  !
x I intend to live forever... So far, so good.  !

x Eagles may soar, but weasels don't get sucked into jet 
engines.  !

x What happens if you get scared half to death twice?  !
x My mechanic told me, "I couldn't repair your brakes, so I 

made your horn louder."  !
x Why do psychics have to ask you for your name?  !
x If at first you don't succeed, destroy all evidence that you 

tried.  !
x A conclusion is the place where you got tired of thinking.!
x Experience is something you don't get until just after you 

need it.  !
x The hardness of the butter is proportional to the softness 

of the bread.  !
x The sooner you fall behind, the more time you'll have to 

catch up.   !
x The colder the x"ray table, the more of your body is re-

quired to be on it.  !
x If at first you don't succeed, skydiving is not for you.!
!
And the all"time favorite "!
!
x If your car could travel at the speed of light, would your 

headlights work?!
!
!

By Don Hearn!
!
!
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Thank you to those who have completed the online Member-
ship Information Form.  It takes only a few minutes to supply 
the information requested.  The result is an accurate listing in 
the Membership Directory and in the Association’s files.  You 
should have received an email January 21 or 22 that had a 
link that took you directly to the form to be completed.   If you 
haven’t completed the form or can’t find the email that was 
sent to you, contact me at donhearn@gcsane.org and I’ll 
send you another.  
  
Dues invoices are payable thirty days from the date on the 
invoice.  All the dues invoices were sent in late January and 
early February. If your dues haven’t been paid yet, you’re 
overdue.  A statement was recently sent to all with overdue 
amounts.  If you received a statement, please send your 
dues promptly.  Those who have not paid dues by May 1st, 
will be delinquent and may not be listed in the Membership 
Directory. 
 
Congratulations to Mike Fontaine, Superintendent at The 
Ledges Golf Club in South Hadley, MA for spearheading a 
meeting of Superintendents last month to discuss the pro-
spect of winter damage from the prolonged snow and ice 
cover.  Dr. Michelle DaCosta from the University of Massa-
chusetts and Jim Skorulski from the USGA discussed what 
might be expected and how to deal with the loss of turf.  The 
group also discussed their ideas on how to deal with the is-
sue of removing snow and ice from surfaces.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ever wonder what interests a person may have and how 
they fulfill their passion?  If you’re Steve Cadenelli, former 
superintendent at Cape Cod National Golf Club, you start a 
family business named Noni’s Wood-Fired Pizza & Catering.  
Recently I spent some time with my friend   Steve and his 
family in the desert city of Indio, California.  While Steve is 
still in the business plying his trade at The Lakes Country 
Club in Palm Desert, CA he and his wife   Linda are creating 
a new business they intend to grow as word spreads about 
their fantastic pizzas, salads and varieties of Rustic Italian 
food.  While Steve does the “heavy lifting” Linda is the face 
and promoter of the business and son Matt is the chef.  
Matt’s wife Marijke (ma REE kah) adds sunshine, calm and a 
perfect presence to the team and lends her expertise as her 
time allows.  Interest is high, and the future looks good for 
Noni’s presence in the desert.    

As you may know, Bob Grant, a Past 
President of the Association and a 
recipient of the Distinguished Service 
Award, passed away March 20, 2015.   
Bob was a wonderful person with a 
calm demeanor who represented our 
Association and Members with class 
and garnered respect and admiration 
from all who came in contact with him. 
 
He was one of the first Superintendents to become a Certified 
Golf Course Superintendent (CGCS).  Bob came to the Brae 
Burn Country Club in West Newton, MA as the Golf Course 
superintendent and left as the General Manager – a testa-
ment to his many skills and ability to work with people. 
 
Bob was a mentor to many who went on to become superin-
tendents and always enjoyed having students from Stock-
bridge work their placement training with him. 
 
Prior to his time at Brae Burn, he was the construction Super-
intendent at the International in Bolton, MA.  At the time, and 
maybe still, it was the longest course in the world.  One of the 
greens was close to 25,000 (not a typo) square feet in size!  It 
was a large project that required the skills that Bob pos-
sessed.  It was a remarkable and distinctive course.   
 
During his time as a Superintendent, and later as the General 
Manager at Brae Burn, he was highly regarded as a leader in 
course conditioning, a respected speaker, and an inspiration 
to younger people like me when I started out as a Superinten-
dent.  I was a frequent visitor of Bob’s always probing and 
looking for better ways to do things.  He was highly skilled in 
the art and science of golf course construction and mainte-
nance and later expanded his horizon with the additional du-
ties of General Manager at Brae Burn.  A different set of skills 
was required and Bob had what was needed.  
 
Congratulations to Jason Harrison, former Superintendent at 
Worcester Country Club, who left to become the Superinten-
dent at Hamilton Farm Golf Club in Gladstone, New Jersey.  
And congratulations and continued success to Adam Moore, 
formerly the Assistant at Worcester who is now the Superin-
tendent. 
 
As some know, Jim Fitzroy, a Past President and Retired 
Member of the Association, is a photographer and captures 
golf related, as well as other types of photos, as one of his 
passions.  The photo shown on page 7 was taken by Jim at 
the thirteenth hole at Augusta National Golf Club and is a 
sample of his talent.  This is also the cover photo of the 
March issue of Superintendent Magazine. 
  

Thoughts From Your Association Manager 

continued on page 7 

Noni’s Wood-Fired Pizza & Catering 
The Cadenelli’s - Steve, Linda, Matt and Matt’s 
wife Marijke 
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 On March 31, 2015 the state of Massachusetts celebrat-
ed Agriculture Day at the Statehouse in Boston. GCSANE 
was represented by several members and attended as part 
of the Green Industry Alliance (GIA). The GIA is comprised 
of several associations which include lawn care, irrigation, 
and arboriculture professionals.  Below is a press release 
from the Governor’s office.  
 State Officials Celebrate Massachusetts Agriculture Day 
Local farming, food and community service honored at State 
House celebration. 
      Peter Rappoccio, CGCS 
    GCSANE Trustee-Government Relations 
 
BOSTON - March 31, 2015 - Governor Charlie Baker, Ener-
gy and Environmental Affairs Secretary Matthew Beaton, 
and Department of Agricultural Resources Commissioner 
John Lebeaux today joined state agriculture officials, farmers 
and students to celebrate Agriculture Day at the State 
House.  
 Agriculture Day, organized by the Massachusetts Pro-
motional Board and Massachusetts Farm Bureau Federa-
tion, brings farmers and agricultural organizations together to 
showcase locally grown food and farm products and to edu-
cate legislators about issues affecting the agricultural com-
munity. 
 “Agriculture Day is an important opportunity to discuss 
the unique issues of the Commonwealth’s 7,700 farms, 
which produce clean, healthy food for Massachusetts’ citi-
zens,” said Secretary Matthew Beaton. “This is an exciting 
time for agriculture in our state as the number of farms in 
Massachusetts continues to grow, and the Buy Local move-
ment builds momentum.” 
 “Today is a day that we not only thank and recognize the 
farmers and food producers in the Commonwealth, but it is 
also an opportunity for farmers and community members to 
come together to discuss the important issues that affect 
them,” said Commissioner John Lebeaux. 
 During the celebration, Governor Baker announced that 
the Department of Energy Resources would provide $1 mil-
lion to support a two year expansion of the existing AgEner-
gy Grant Program, which funds clean energy projects for 
agricultural operations. 
 The GIA was well represented and executive director 
Karen Connelly added the following:  “The GIA with our lob-
byist group shares information keeping us all abreast of cur-
rent information and the historical journey that led us to 
where we now stand.  Many of us met with legislators and 
aides at their offices discussing pertinent issues and allowing 
them to see that we, as individuals and members of associa-
tions, are involved and knowledgeable.  Some of us chatted 
with legislators and aides who stopped by the GIA booth. A 
few of us encountered Commissioner LeBeaux as he toured 
the room.  Other members of the Agriculture community got 
to learn a little more about the valuable role of the Green 
Industry.  A question was asked about what the governor 
was going to do regarding burdensome regulations once the 
pause period was over.  In a separate press release, the 
Governor announced the following: 
  

In a separate press release: 
 "Governor Charles D. Baker signed an executive order 
today initiating a comprehensive review process for all     

regulations enforced by the Executive branch and leaving in 
place the regulatory moratorium announced by the admin-
istration earlier this year. The order requires state agencies 
to ensure that existing regulations are clear and concise and 
that any newly proposed regulations are measured for their 
potential impact on businesses of all sizes. 
 The administration will encourage public input on pro-
posed regulations. Business and competitiveness impact 
statements will be made available on the commonwealth’s 
Web site. 
 Baker identified regulatory reform as an economic priori-
ty during a speech to the AIM Executive Forum last Novem-
ber. 
 “This will be an intensive process that ultimately makes 
Massachusetts a more efficient and competitive place to live 
and work, while driving economic growth,” the governor said 
in a statement today. 
 Added Secretary of Administration and Finance Kristen 
Lepoere: “We will ensure that all regulations administered by 
the Executive Department benefit the Commonwealth with-
out undue burdens or costs and serve a legitimate purpose 
in making Massachusetts a safe, healthy, and effective place 
to do business.” 
 The two regulations which are tied closely to the green 
industry and golf, are the water infrastructure and nutrient 
management bills.  Essentially they are in a holding pattern 
until further notice.  GCSANE will continue to work with our 
lobby group (SFBC) and the GIA to help regulators under-
stand how burdensome and inaccurate some of these regu-
lations are to the green industry.  � 

Agriculture Day 
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I received a packet of information 
and articles from one of our Hon-
orary Members, Dr. Eliot Roberts.  
I’m sure many of you have seen 
Dr. Roberts’ name listed in our 
Membership Directory and may 
have wondered who he is.  Well, 
Dr. Roberts was a contemporary 
of Professor Lawrence Dickinson, 
the founder of the UMass Winter 
School for Turf Managers.  He 
also was a contemporary of Dr. 
Joe Troll, another of our Honorary 
Members, at the Stockbridge 
School at UMass sixty years ago.  
This was when tuition for the Win-
ter School for Turf Managers was 
$40.00 and room and board for 
eight weeks was $208.00!  During 
his career he was Chairman of the 
Plant and Soil Science Department at the University of 
Rhode Island, Turfgrass Specialist at Iowa State University 
and Director of The Better Lawn and Turf Institute, which 
relocated from Marysville, Ohio to Dr. Roberts’ farm in Pleas-
ant Hill, Tennessee.  This is where he and his wife live with 
their large family.  Dr. Roberts has shared a supply of arti-
cles about UMass, his experiences at UMass and elsewhere 
and information about Lawrence Dickinson.  If anyone would 
like to read about some of the history of our profession and 
the progress of the Stockbridge School in the training of Golf 
Course Superintendents please contact me and I’ll send 
them along to you.  I can copy and mail or scan and email 
what I received.!
!
Mark Mungeam, principal of the firm, Mungeam Cornish Golf 
Design was recently featured in the monthly newsletter of 
Golf Course Architecture magazine for his work at Glen Oak 
Country Club in Pennsylvania.  Please click Glen Oak CC to 
read the story.  Mark may be best known for his sensitive 
renovation of Olympia Fields Country Club outside Chicago 
in preparation for both the 1997 US SENIOR OPEN and 
2003 US OPEN.  Mark’s firm is also a Friend of the Associa-
tion Member.  �!

!

!

!

!

!

!

!

By Don Hearn!

Photo taken by Jim Fitzroy at 13th hole at Augusta National GC!

I attended the GCSAA 
Chapter Leader/
Executive Symposium in 
Lawrence, Kansas, 
March 23"25.  This was 
a fact"filled gathering of 
peers and chapter lead-
ers from across the 
country.  We also had 
the opportunity to spend 
time with our respective 
Field Staff representative.  In my case it was Kevin Doyle.  
Kevin is always full of energy, good thoughts and practical 
wisdom and helped make my stay in Lawrence memorable.  
In addition to the opportunity to meet fellow chapter leaders 
and executives, it opened my eyes to similar challenges vir-
tually all associations face.  Low meeting attendance and 
lack of member involvement are two topics that all present 
agreed are disappointing and real dilemmas.  It was an op-
portunity to learn from other chapter leaders and staff and 
share successes and failures.  Items discussed were varied.  
David Norman, the Virginia Chapter Executive Director dis-
cussed how the chapter developed BMP’s and the resources 
required to complete the project.  Mischia Wright discussed 
the Rounds for Golf program.  Craig Smith and Russell 
Sypowicz from the Communication and Marketing depart-
ments and Scott Hollister, Director of Publications presented 
the most recent efforts to promote GCSAA members.  Chava 
McKeel and Kaelyn Seymour discussed the Grassroots Am-
bassador Program and the need to be aware and proactive 
with legislation and the importance of letting your views be 
known to legislators.  Sue Courtney from the company han-
dling some of our chapter insurance addressed the need to 
have various insurance coverage and the liability issues of 
chapters.  The symposium was capped off by a leadership 
presentation by Jack Litzelfelner.  He is a dynamic speaker 
with an effective message that all agreed was a perfect way 
to end the day.  Jack also comes from a golf background.  
His father and brothers developed, own and operate the 
Bent Creek Golf Course in Jackson, MO.  Jack told us about 
the many days he spent on the course and how that has giv-
en him a strong appreciation of what we deal with.!
!
!
!

Association Manager " continued from page 5!

Note the tag on Dr.    
Roberts’ walker.  It’s a 
GCSA of New England 
bag tag that he displays 
with pride. !

Mark Mungeam, right, with his former partner 
Geoff Cornish who passed away in 2012.!
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Friend of the Association Profile 

Tuckahoe Turf Farms began growing sod with a humble be-
ginning in 1970. We started with a small purchase of farm 
land in Lakeville, Massachusetts. Tuckahoe Turf has grown 
substantially since then we now operate farms in Agawam, 
MA, Wood River Junction, RI, and Berwick, ME. We deliver 
sod from Northern New Jersey to Canada including Martha’s 
Vineyard, and Nantucket. Tuckahoe Turf grows grass for golf 
courses, landscape contractors, sports turf facilities, and 
home lawns. 
 
We grow several varieties of turf including, Kentucky blue-
grass blends, Blue/Rye/Fescue mix,  a High Fine Fescue 
mix, Tall Fescue, and Shortcut Bluegrasses. We also grow 
several bentgrass varieties for use on greens, tees, aprons 
and fairways. We use the National Turfgrass Evaluation Pro-
gram trials to select varieties which will provide long term 
performance for the end users of our sod. Our objective is to 
provide high quality turf and to do it consistently.  
 
Tuckahoe Turf delivers multiple truckloads of sod on pallets 
or in big rolls six days per week from early spring until early 
winter. Most sod orders are harvested and loaded the day 
before delivery and occasionally in hot weather we will har-
vest in the morning on the day of delivery, so the sod is as 
fresh as possible. We are very fortunate to have some very 
sandy native soils. This allows us to grow many of our sod 
products on sand which is compatible with most rootzone 
mixes. Most of our high sand based soils are located at our 
Berwick, ME farm. 
 
We can and have contract grown sod in quantities from 1 
acre to 100 acres for use in construction projects where a 
certain grass variety or soil type is desired. A contract grow 
typically requires at least a one year advance notice. Super-
intendents, architects, and contractors are encouraged and 
welcome to visit our farm operations. If you are unable to 
visit the farm we can provide samples of our sod for your 
inspection. 
 
The farm operations, trucking and logistics are over seen by 
Steve Donohue, who has been with us for over 35 years. 
Steve got his start in the industry working on the crew at 
Needham CC before attending URI. He then worked for a 
nursery and sod grower in New Hampshire before taking 
over the operations at Tuckahoe Turf. Steve and his staff, 
some of whom have been around as long as he has, are re-
sponsible for bringing the crop from seed to harvest, and 
then getting it delivered to you. The knowledge and experi-
ence of Steve and his staff, are a valuable resource for 
Tuckahoe Turf. 

               
For golf course  
construction, renovation and  repairs. 
 
Bluegrass, Ryegrass, Fine Fescue Blends  avail.  
Bentgrass & Bentgrass Blends____________ 
                                                

 A1 & A4 Sand Base 
 Penncross   
 Penntrio          
 3 way blend 

                               
  Pallets/Big Rolls. 
   Sod handler Del. 

 Roll Out Service. 
 Over 35  years of 
 turf production. 

 

Deliveries Monday through Saturday 
 

CALL TOLL FREE 
   1—800-556-6985 

Sales of the sod are managed by Chris Beasley who has 
been with Tuckahoe from the beginning and has been an 
integral part of growing the company to where it is today.  
We also have two sales people who spend a lot of time on 
the road and are available to consult and evaluate projects.  
Peter DeBrusk, a URI graduate in Landscape Architecture, 
also got started on a maintenance crew at Scituate CC in 
MA and has spent 15 years in landscape design and con-
struction before Joining Tuckahoe in 2003.  Joe Farina has 
been with Tuckahoe Turf for the past 7 years and is a 
UMass, Stockbridge School of Agriculture graduate and has 
held past positions as golf course superintendent, assistant, 
and crew member on golf courses in Massachusetts, Califor-
nia, and Florida. Joe has experience in golf courses soils 
and construction, and can help with selections of sod appli-
cations from tees to greens. Joe has been a GCSANE mem-
ber for 24 years.   We have a large variety of grass blends, 
soil types and people to provide the best turf for your project 
and we are happy to help you.  � 
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My guess is this issue of The Newsletter could 
be called the “Advocacy Issue.”  With the 
chapter coming off of the first ever Massachu-
setts Golf Day on Beacon Hill, and the follow-
up legislator visits in conjunction with Ag Day, 
the GCSANE has engaged in some heavy 
hitting government relations work.  With a 
quick recap of high school civics, I will remind 

you that government has federal, state, and local levels.  
GCSANE has put a big fat check mark next to the “state” 
level this past month.  GCSAA will assist all members in 
knocking off the federal level on April 15th at National Golf 
Day in conjunction with the We Are Golf coalition.   
What about the local level?  Remember, one age-old adage 
on politics states “All politics are local.”  This was no more 
evident than at Mass. Golf Day, when I was engaged in a 
conversation with Christopher Yancich, Legislative Aide for 
Representative Jeffrey Roy of Franklin.  As luck would have 
it, we just happened to have a superintendent from Franklin 
in the house!  Enter Michael Luccini, CGCS, from Franklin 
Country Club.  We were able to put the two of them together 
and it was magic, or at least very productive.  It turns out 
Representative Roy is an avid golfer, Yancich plays recrea-
tionally and wishes he was better, but more importantly 
Yancich and Luccini shared relationships with people who 
both worked at FCC, and who abut the property.  Luccini 
was encouraged to reach out to Representative Roy’s office 
for any issue that the golf industry might need assistance 
with.  This one interaction could develop a real, local con-
nection that can assist in creating beneficial relationships for 
the golf industry should future needs arise.   
 
Consider the following information:  

What your facility or company contributes matters to your 
local legislator too.  Can you fill in the blanks? 
 

Your Facility Here (Local) 
 � Rounds Played 
 � Total revenue generated 
 � Number of Jobs 
  9 � Total wage income 

 � Number of charitable events 
  9 � Total number of charitable participants 
 

Mother Nature has dealt the Northeast region another long 
and arduous winter.  Rest assured, the public at large will 
again know the grass might not be greener on the other side 
of the fence, but it certainly is on the other side of Rae’s 
Creek.  As The Masters brings our industry into focus, be 
sure you are focused on the impact your golf facility, or even 
golf related company, provides to the local economy.  Make 
sure your members and customers know as well.  With na-
tional, state, and local efforts educating legislators we all 
stand a better chance of changing misperceptions of our 
industry into the reality that golf is good!  
 

GCSAA Resources and Deadlines 
you Get Cool Stuff from your Association Already: 

 
Use the GCSAA logo! 
 
 

 
 
 

 
GCSAA has logos available for use by you the members 
on our website here.  Add it to your business card, email 
signature and many other areas to promote yourself and 
your industry!  Do you need a different file format? To 
request additional file types, contact the GCSAA Brand 
Marketing team at 800-472-7878.  
 
National Golf Day 2015: GCSAA contingent in 
D.C. April 15, members can participate at home 
 
GCSAA leaders and members will join the We Are Golf 
coalition on Capitol Hill April 15 for National Golf Day. 
You can be a part of sharing golf's value by visiting the 
virtual National Golf Day and participating in the govern-
ment relations action alert to spread the word to Con-
gress. Take part on social media with the hashtag 
#NGD15 and tag @wearegolf to join in the conversation. 

 

Kevin Doyle - GCSAA Updates 

We Are Golf  
(National) 

 
x 465 Million Rounds Played  
x $68.8 Billion Annual Impact  
x  Supporting 2 Million Jobs  
   9 $55.6 Billion from     
      U.S. Jobs  
x 143,000 Charitable Events 

Annually  
 9 12 Million Participants  
 9 $3.9 Billion Annual  
  Impact 

Massachusetts State Golf Day 
(State) 

$2.7 Billion – Total economic 
impact of golf in Mass., including 
direct, indirect and induced im-
pacts. 
 
x $1.7 Million – Total size of 

the Bay State golf economy.  
x Nearly 25,500 Massachu-

setts jobs. 
 9  $796.8 Million – Total 
 wage income 
 
x $74.3 Million – Total amount 

of charitable giving attributed 
to golf in Massachusetts. 

continued on page 12 
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New Equipment Manager membership  
classification approved  
 
GCSAA members voted to introduce an equipment manager 
classification for association membership. The vote took 
place as part of the Annual Meeting. Equipment managers 
will be welcomed with a complimentary introductory member-
ship through 2015 and can register online at 
www.gcsaa.org. GCSAA has compiled a collection of 
tools and resources specifically for equipment managers. 
 

GCSAA Legacy Awards 
The GCSAA Legacy Awards competition offers education aid 
to the children and grandchildren of GCSAA members. 
Awards of $1,500 each are funded by Syngenta and the En-
vironmental Institute for Golf.  More information here 

Again, if I can be of any assistance, please feel free to contact 
me.  � 
 
Kevin Doyle, GCSAA Field Staff 
kdoyle@gcsaa.org   
Follow me on Twitter @GCSAA_NE 

Kevin Doyle - continued from page 10 

Tech Tip 
 

By Jason VanBuskirk 

Is the Google Chromebook for real? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I’ll start off by stating that this is a post reviewing and com-
paring Google’s Chromebook to Apple’s iPad. The Chrome-
book hit the market in June 2011 and it was way overpriced. 
At $500, the Chromebook was a neat idea but it could only 
operate online internet browsing and web-based document 
processing. No Windows software or anything similar. It is 
still a neat idea. Samsung and Acer became its biggest sup-
porters and created the hardware for the operating system. 
In 2015 HP and Lenovo have started creating machines to 
operate Google’s Chrome OS. The OS is 100% Google 
Chrome. In fact, its look is very similar to a Windows OS. It’s 
not so much an OS as it’s just a browser that allows for eve-
rything to be operated through Google Chrome. A Google 
account is needed, but if you are familiar with the latest and 
greatest that Google has to offer, then this might be your 
machine. For only $199 (Acer model) and $249 (Samsung 
model), this “Chromebook” offers quite a bit for the price. If 
you need a cheap substitute at home or in the shop to 
browse the web, answer emails, or manage your Google 
Drive account, then this price tag is a bit more affordable 
than a base model iPad. However, it does not have many of 
the same functionalities that an iPad has. 

The Chromebook is a laptop, not a tablet. It does not have 
touch screen technology. The only apps that you can grab 
for it are in the Chrome store. It does not have the same sup-
port that you receive with Apple Care. Unless you are con-
nected to a Wi-Fi connection or upgrade to a 3G version for 
$50, the Chromebook doesn’t really allow for much. Google 
Drive does allow for offline editing however, and once con-
nected, all changes will be uploaded to your Drive. The 
Chromebook does have some great features for the price. 
The Chromebook’s Wi-Fi connection is fast, it’s battery life is 
similar to an iPad, and it’s laptop functionality will out com-
pete an iPad because it has a full sized keyboard (unless 
your iPad has an external keyboard). It’s extremely light-
weight. I had the opportunity to play with Samsung’s version 
for a while. I’m an Apple freak, but I’m also a Google freak 
(strictly for their online Drive). This machine was neat. It is a 
very good device and especially good for the price, but… 

In conclusion, it was pretty awesome using a device solely 
dedicated to everything Google, but I would miss my iPad 
way too much. I am still willing to spend the extra $250 just 
to have everything an iPad has to offer. 

Please click here to read a very detailed review from the 
professionals at  TAUW.com if you are not totally convinced.  
� 
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DIVOT DRIFT... announcements ... educational seminars ... job opportunities
 ...tournament results...and miscellaneous items of interest to the membership.!

344564+78749:$

! GCSANE Offers Website Banner advertising at ! !
! ! ! !   ! www.gcsane.org !
!

! The price is $500 for one year which will be re"occurring !
! annually from your first billing unless !otherwise specified.!

!

! For more information, please contact Kris Armando ! ! ! !
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! at 508"745"8555 or karmando8@gmail.com!

Welcome New Members:!
!
x Alex Brooks, Assistant Superintendent, Vesper 

Country Club !
x Matt Faherty, Affiliate, Winterberry Irrigation !
x Tim Russell, Affiliate, Five Star Golf Cars !
x  Jonathan Wilber, Superintendent, Myopia Hunt 

Club !
x Winterberry Irrigation, Friend of the Association, 

Southington, CT!
!
Our condolences are extended to the Grant family on 
the passing of Bob Grant on March 20, 2015 at the age 
of 90.  Bob was a Past!President of GCSANE and a 
recipient of the Distinguished Service Award.!!
!
Our condolences are extended to Nat Binns on the 
passing of his brother Jonathan Binns on February 17, 
2015.  Nat Binns is a representative for Turf Products 
Corp.!
!
!
As in the past, The Newsletter continues to invite Affili-
ate members to submit a press release about new per-
sonnel, new products or a company bio. We will print 
each and every release free of charge. This is a great 
way to advertise for free. !Who said nothing in this 
world is free? !Free advertising to better your company, 
wow what an offer. !!

6;+58<4=$7>749:$

May 18, 2015 NOTE:THIS IS A SITE AND DATE CHANGE !
Joint Meeting with our host, the Rhode Island 
GCSA!
Warwick Country Club!
Warwick, RI!
!
May 26, 2015 NOTE: THIS HAS BEEN RESCHEDULED 
FROM APRIL 16!
The Bear Cup " Joint Meeting with our host, the 
GCSA of Cape Cod!!
Black Rock Country Club!
Hingham, MA!
!
July 15, 2015!
UMass Field Day!
South Deerfield, MA!
!
August 10, 2015!
Individual Championship and Qualifier for New 
England Supt. Championship!
Stow Acres Country Club!
Stow, MA!
!
September 14, 2015!
Scholarship and Benevolence Tournament!
Vesper Country Club!
Tyngsborough, MA!
!
October 5, 2015!
Member"Member!
Tedesco Country Club!
Marblehead, MA!
!
Please visit www.gcsane.org for more dates!
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Agresource, Inc. 
100 Main St., Amesbury, MA 01913 
Quality Compost, Soil & Mulch.  
Dave Harding  office: (978) 388-5110 cell: (978) 904-1203 
www.agresourceinc.com  
 
Allen’s Seed  
693 S. County Trail, Exeter, RI 02822 
Specializing in quality seed, fertilizer, chemicals, and related golf 
course maintenance supplies. 
Peter Lund (401) 474-8171 
www.allensseed.com 
 
Atlantic Golf and Turf 
9 Industrial Boulevard, Turners Falls, MA 01376 
Specializing in agronomy through the distribution of fertilizer, seed 
and chemicals throughout New England.   
Chris Cowan (413) 530-5040,  Scott Mackintosh CPAg  
(774) 551-6083, Michelle Maltais (401) 835-0287 
 
A-OK Turf Equipment Inc. 
1357 Main St., Coventry, RI 02816-8435 
Lastec, Tycrop, Blec, Wiedenmann, Therrien, Graden, Sweep 
& Fill, Baroness, and used equipment.     
Mike Cornicelli (401) 826-2584 
 
Arysta Life Science 
15401 Weston Parkway Suite 150, Cary, NC 27513 
Products for the industry. 
Jeff Tweedy jeff.tweedy@arysta.com  
 
Asphalt Services, Inc 
210 New Boston Street, Woburn, MA 01801 
(781) 938-6800 
www.pavewithasi.com 
Providing asphalt paving for golf car paths, walkways and parking 
lots.  We also specialize in drainage, seal coating, crack sealing 
and line painting. 
 
Barenbrug USA 
Great in Grass     
10549 Hammond Hill Road, East Otto, NY 14729 
Bruce Chapman, Territory Manager  (401) 578-2300 
 
BASF Turf & Ornamental 
PO Box 111, West Dennis, MA 02670 
“We don’t make the turf.  We make it better.”   
Pete Jacobson (919) 530-9062  peter.jacobson@basf.com 
 
BACKED by BAYER  
Building on an already solid foundation of proven products to help 
you succeed.    Brian Giblin   (508) 439-9809 brian@bayer.com   
www.backedbybayer.com  
 
The Cardinals, Inc. 
166 River Rd., PO Box 520, Unionville, CT 06085 
Golf course and landscape supplies.   
John Callahan (860) 916-3947, Dennis Friel  (617) 755-6558 
 
Cavicchio Greenhouses, Inc. 
110 Codjer Lane, Sudbury, MA 01776 
Annuals, perennials, garden mums, ground covers, loam, & mulch.     
Darren Young  (978) 443-7177 
 
 
 

Charles C. Hart Seed Co., Inc. 
304 Main St., Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Authorized distributor for Bayer, Syngenta, Grigg Brothers foliar 
fertilizers, and Aquatrols.  Specializing in custom seed blends. 
Robin Hayes (508) 237-2642  Dick Gurski (413) 531-2906   
 
Country Club Enterprises 
PO Box 670, 29 Tobey Rd., W.Wareham, MA 02676 
Club Car golf cars, Carryall utility vehicles. 
Dave Farina, Keith Tortorella, Mike Turner  (800) 662-2585 
 
Crop Protection Services  
Suppliers of Chemicals, Fertilizer, and Grass Seed 
Jim Pritchard  (401) 258-5472  james.pritchard@cpsagu.com 
Glenn Larrabee (401) 258-3762 glenn.larrabee@cpsagu.com 
www.cpsagu.com 
 
DAF Services, Inc. 
20 Lawnacre Rd., Windsor Locks, CT 06096 
Custom pumping solutions.  Custom pump controls.  Complete 
pump service.  Serving all of New England.   
Dick Young (860) 623-5207 
 
DGM Systems 
153A Foster Center Road, Foster, RI 02825 
Golf and Sports Turf Specialty Products and Services 
Visit www.dgmsystems.com  
Office (401) 647-0550 
Manny Mihailides (401) 524-8999   
David Mihailides (401) 742-1177 
 
DHT Golf Services 
8 Meadow Park Road, Plymouth, MA 02360 
Serving the GCSANE for over 20 years.  Planning to proposal to 
completion.  Golf construction and irrigation consulting.   
Emergency irrigation repairs.  Dahn Tibbett (20 year member),  
Jaime Tibbett  (508)746-3222     DHTGOLF.COM 
 
ezLocator 
115 Lordvale Boulevard, North Grafton, MA  01536 
A New Course Everyday! 
Steve Boucini, Representative  508-561-4079 
sboucini@gmail.com  www.ezlocator.com 
 
Five Star Golf Cars & Utility Vehicles 
724 MacArthur Boulevard, Pocasset, MA 02559 
E-Z GO Golf Cars, Cushman Utility Vehicles 
Doug Hopper (401) 787-0514 
 
G. Fialkosky Lawn Sprinklers 
PO Box 600645., Newton, MA 02460 
Irrigation services to golf courses throughout New England.   
Gary Fialkosky  (617) 293-8632 
www.garyfialkoskylawnsprinklers.com 
 
Harrell’s LLC 
19 Technology Drive, Auburn, MA 01501 
Turf & Ornamental supplies.  John Bresnahan (413) 374-4102, 
Chuck Bramhall (508) 400-0600, Jim Cohen (978) 337-0222.    
Mike Kroian (401) 265-5353, Mike Nagle (508) 380-1668 
 
 
 
 
 
 

continued on next page 

Please Patronize these FRIENDS of the ASSOCIATION 
 

Page 1 



17 

Hartney Greymont 
433 Chestnut Street, Needham, MA 02492  www.hartney.com 
Hartney Greymont is a company that specializes in tree care, land-
scape services, strategic woodland management and plant 
healthcare.  Michael Colman (781) 727-7025 
 
Helena Chemical Company 
101 Elm Street, Hatfield, MA 01038  www.helenachemical.com 
National distributors of all your turf chemicals and fertilizers.   
Extensive line of Helena Branded wetting agents, foliars,  
micronutrients and adjuvants.   
Louis Bettencourt, CGCS (978) 580-8166 
Chris Leonard (339) 793-3705 
 
Hillcrest Turf Services 
P.O. Box 767, Medfield, MA 02052 
Mike Parks  (617) 852-0479 
Providing specialty cultural services to golf courses and sports turf. 
 
International Golf Construction Co. 
5 Purcell Rd., Arlington, MA 02474 
Golf course construction.  Antonios Paganis  (781) 648-2351;  
(508) 428-3022 
 
Irrigation Management & Services 
21 Lakeview Ave., Natick, MA 01760 
Irrigation consultation, design, and system evaluation.  
Bob Healey, ASIC, CID  (508) 653-0625 
 
John Deere Landscapes 
Offering our customers the most complete  
line of products, service and expertise in the  
industry.   Ron Tumiski  (800) 321-5325 x6219 
 
Ken Jones Tire, Inc. 
71-73 Chandler St., Worcester, MA 01613 
Distributor of tires for lawn & garden, trucks, cars, industrial equip-
ment, and golf cars.  Gerry Jones  (508) 755-5255 
 
LaCorte Equipment 
LaCorte Equipment is your premier John Deere Golf Distributor in 
the Northeast.   
John Winskowicz (978) 471-8351 
Bill Rockwell (508) 789-5293 
Dan Paradise (978) 853-2916 
Call or visit our website at www.lacorteequipment.com 
 
Larchmont Engineering & Irrigation 
11 Larchmont Lane, Lexington, MA 02420 
Offering a full range of inventory for irrigation drainage, pumps, 
fountains and landscape lighting products and services for all of 
your residential and commercial needs.   
(781) 862-2550   Susan Tropeano, 
Tim Fitzgerald tim@larchmont-eng.com 
  
Lazaro’s Golf Course Supplies & Accessories  
dba Hammond Paint and Chemical Co., Inc. 
738 Main St., Suite 223, Waltham, MA 02154 
Complete line for all your of golf course supplies. Par Aide,     
Standard, Eagle One, turf and ornamentals, aquatics, turf marking 
paint, safety items, adjuvants  Joe Lazaro - cell: (617) 285-8670;  
Fax: (781) 647-0787  Email: jlazaro698@aol.com 
 
 
 
 
 

Maher Services 
71 Concord Street, N. Reading, MA 01864  
Well drilling, pump service and well maintenance  
Peter Maher   cell: (781) 953-8167 or  (978) 664-WELL (9355)   
Fax (978) 664-9356  www.maherserv.com 
 
MAS Golf Course Construction LLC 
60 Hope Ave., Ste. 107, Waltham, MA 02453 
Fulfilling all your renovation and construction needs.  
www.masgolfconstruction.com  Matthew Staffieri (508) 243-2443 
 
Maltby & Company   
30 Old Page Street, P.O. Box 364, Stoughton, MA 02072  
Provides expert tree pruning, tree removal and tree planting ser-
vices. Our two other divisions include Natural Tree & Lawn Care, 
which treats for  winter moth caterpillars, ticks and mosquitoes etc. 
Forest Floor recycling manufactures color enhanced mulch and 
natural composted leaf mulch.  For more information or to speak 
with one of our arborists please call Bill Maltby at (781) 344-3900 
 
McNulty Construction Corp. 
P. O. Box 3218, Framingham, MA 01705 
Asphalt paving of cart paths, walkways, parking areas; imprinted 
asphalt.   John McNulty  (508) 879-8875 
 
MTE, Inc.  – Turf Equipment Solutions 
118 Lumber Lane, Tewksbury, MA 01864 
New England’s source for equipment sales, service and parts. New 
and pre-owned mowers, tractors, attachments and much more 
from: Jacobsen, Turfco, Smithco, Ventrac, Redexim, Neary     
Grinders, Ryan, Buffalo Turbine, Mahindra, Husqvarna, Gravely, 
Standard, Par-Aide and others. Office: (978) 654-4240.  
Mark Casey: (617) 990-2427. Matt Lapinski: (978) 551-0093 
 
Mungeam Cornish Golf Design, Inc. 
195 SW Main Street, Douglas, MA  01516 
Golf course architects 
Office:  (508) 476-5630 
Cell:  (508) 873-0103 
Email:  info@mcgolfdesign.com 
Contact: Mark A. Mungeam, ASGCA 
www.mcgolfdesign.com 
 
New England Specialty Soils 
435 Lancaster, Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
1mm. Top Dressing Sand, High Density Bunker Sand, Rootzone 
Mixes, Tee Blends, Divot Mixes, Bridging Stone, Cart Path Mix, 
Infield Mixes, Inorganic Amendments, SLOPE LOCK Soil. 
Ed Downing  (978) 230-2300   
www.nesoils.com 
 
New England Turf 
P.O. Box 777, West Kingston, RI 02892 
Phone: (800) 451-2900 or  Ernie Ketchum (508) 364-4428;  
Mike Brown (508) 272-1827  www.newenglandturf.com 
 
NMP Golf Construction Corp. 
25 Bishop Ave., Ste. A-2, Williston, VT 05495 
Golf course construction.   Mario Poirier  (888) 707-0787 
 
Northeast Golf & Turf Supply  
6 Dearborn Road, Peabody, MA 01960 
Complete line of Golf Course, Landscape & Lawn Care  
Construction and Maintenance Supplies 
Tom Rowell (978) 317-0673 
Bill Stinson (413) 668-7943 
 

Please Patronize these FRIENDS of the ASSOCIATION 

continued on next page 
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North Shore Hydroseeding 
20 Wenham St., Danvers, MA 01923 
Hydroseeding and erosion control services. 
Brian King  (978) 762-8737  www.nshydro.com 
 
On-Course Golf Inc., Design/Build 
16 Maple Street, Acton, MA 01720 
We serve all your remodeling and renovation needs. You can trust 
your project with us!   We make you look good!   
Sean Hanley (978) 337-6661  www.on-coursegolf.com  
 
Putnam Pipe Corp. 
90 Elm St., Hopkinton, MA 01748 
Underground water, sewer, & drain pipe and fittings-Erosion and 
sediment control material. 24-hour service.   
David Putnam  (508) 435-3090 
 
Read Custom Soils 
5 Pond Park Road, Suite 1, Hingham, MA 02043 
Custom soil blending, top dressing sands, Root zone blends,  
“early green” black sand, divot & cart path mixes.   
Terry Driscoll, Garrett Whitney  (888) 475-5526 
 
Saturated Solutions 
18 Evergreen Road, Northford, CT 06472 
Greg Moore (203) 980-1301 
Saturated Solutions is the sole distributor of the Air2G2 Machine for 
sales and contracted services.  Replenish your soils with oxygen 
when it needs it most in any conditions with no disruption. 
saturatedsolutionsllc.com 
 
Select Source 
3208 Peach Street, Erie, PA 16508 
National, full line manufacturer and wholesaler of turf, 
ornamental and specialty chemical products. 
Mike Blatt, Northeast Territory Manager (814) 440-7658 
 
Slater Farms (Holliston Sand Products) 
P. O. Box 1168, Tifft Rd., Slatersville, RI 02876 
USGA recommended topdressing, root-zone mixes, compost, pea 
stone, angular & traditional bunker sand.   
Bob Chalifour, CGCS (Ret.)  (401) 766-5010  Cell: (860) 908-7414 
 
Sodco Inc. 
P. O. Box 2, Slocum, Rl 02877 
Bluegrass/Fescue, Bluegrass/Rye, Bluegrass/Fescue/Rye,       
Bentgrass.  Pat Hogan  (800) 341-6900 
 
Southwest Putting Greens of Boston 
P.O. Box 827, Westford, MA 01886 
Synthetic turf, tee lines, practice greens, outdoor and indoor  
practice facilities.  Douglas Preston  (978) 250-5996 
 
Stumps Are Us Inc. 
Manchester, NH  
Professional stump chipping service.   
Brendan McQuade  (603) 625-4165 
 
Syngenta Professional Products 
111 Craigemore Circle, Avon, CT 06001 
Melissa Gugliotti (860) 221-5712 
 
Tartan Farms, LLC 
P.O. Box 983, West Kingston, RI  02892 
Dave Wallace 
(401) 641-0306 
 

Tom Irwin Inc. 
11 A St., Burlington, MA 01803 
Turf management products.  Paul Skafas, Rob Larson,   
Chris Petersen, Greg Misodoulakis, Fred Murray  (800) 582-5959 
 
Tree Tech, Inc. 
6 Springbrook Rd., Foxboro, MA 02035 
Foxboro, Wellesley, Fall River   Andy Felix (508) 543-5644 
Full service tree service specializing in zero impact tree removal, 
stump grinding, tree pruning and tree risk assessments by our team 
of Certified Arborists. 
 
Tuckahoe Turf Farms, Inc. 
P. O. Box 167, Wood River Junction, Rl 02894 
Joe Farina (774) 260-0093  
 
Turf Products Corp. 
157 Moody Rd., Enfield, CT 06082 
Distributors of Toro irrigation & maintenance equipment and other 
golf-related products.  Nat Binns (332) 351-5189,  
Tim Berge (860) 490-2787, Andy Melone (508) 561-0364  
 
Valley Green 
14 Copper Beech Drive,  Kingston, MA 02364 
 Phone: (413) 533-0726  Fax: (413) 533-0792   
 "Wholesale distributor of turf products" 
Doug Dondero (508) 944-3262, Jon Targett (978) 855-0932, 
Joe Trosky (860) 508-9875 
 
Winding Brook Turf Farm 
Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Scott Wheeler, Sam Morgan  (800) 243-0232 
 
WinField 
29 Gilmore Drive - Unit C, Sutton, MA 01590 
Using industry-leading insights to provide you with the products that 
help you win.  
Jim Favreau  (978) 815-9810  
 
Winterberry Irrigation 
2070 West Street, Southington, CT 06489 
Irrigation and Pump Installation and Service 
Visit www.winterberryirrigation.com 
Matt Faherty 860-681-8982  mfaherty@winterberrygarden.com 
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NEW Lower Rates to Help Make Advertising in !
The Newsletter More Budget Conscious!

THE NEWSLETTER 2015 DISPLAY ADVERTISING ORDER FORM!
!
Company Name: ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !  Phone # !! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Address: ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Contact Name: !! ! ! !  ! !   !              Email  ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Issues (List month and total number): ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! ! !
!
Amount of Check: !! !    ! !    (Made payable to “GCSANE”)!
!
!
! !                                     !          ! !         ! !    4 Times          ! 6 Times            8 Times            Annual !!
! ! ! ! !           ! !    ! ! ! Monthly              Per Yr.            Per Yr.              Per Yr.               Rate!
Member Rates:! ! !             ! ! ! Rate     !        (Save 5%)       (Save 10%)       (Save 10%)     (Save 15%)!
!
�1/4 page (vertical; 3.75" wide x  5" deep) !! �$  90.00    �$ 342.00     �$ 486.00    �$ 648.00     �$ 918.00!

�1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5" wide x  5" deep)! �$150.00    �$ 570.00     �$ 810.00    �$1080.00    �$1530.00!

�Full Page (vertical; 7.5" wide x 10" deep) !! �$200.00    �$ 760.00     �$1080.00   �$1440.00    �$2040.00!
!
!
Non"Member Rates:  *All payments must be received in full before the ad appears in The Newsletter.!
!
�1/4 page (vertical; 3.75" wide x 5" deep) ! �$120.00    �$456.00       �$648.00      �$ 864.00       �$1224.00!

�1/2 page (horizontal; 7.5" wide x  5" deep)! �$180.00    �$684.00       �$972.00      �$1296.00      �$1836.00!

�Full Page (vertical; 7.5" wide x 10" deep) !! �$240.00    �$912.00       �$1296.00    �$1728.00      �$2448.00!
!
! !

!
*DEADLINE for ads:  The first of the month for that month’s issue.!

!

Ad Preparation Specifications:!
!

File Specifications for Ads Supplied in Digital Format: Ads may be sent either by email or by !
mailing a CD to the address below.  Formats preferred are .GIF; .JPG and .PDF.   Ads can also be 
accepted in Microsoft Word or Microsoft Publisher files.  Full color is available with all ads.!
!

Advertising Design Services: Design services are available by request and consultation and will 
be billed separately.!

!

Send all Newsletter ads to:!
Julie Heston!

36 Elisha Mathewson Road, N. Scituate, RI 02857!
Phone:  401"934"7660  /  Fax:  401"934"9901!

jheston@verizon.net!




